MASTER (



11 September 2019

CUSTOMS MEMORANDUM CIRCULAR NO. 209 - 2019

To:

The Assistant Commissioner All Deputy Commissioners All Directors and Division Chiefs All District/Port Collectors And Others Concerned

SUBJECT:

Presidential Directive to Ensure the Speedy and Smooth

Flow of Vehicle Traffic

Attached is the letter of Secretary Eduardo M. Año, Department of Interior and Local Government requesting assistance and support to the presidential directive to undertake immediate action to ensure the speedy and smooth flow of vehicular traffic by ensuring the following:

- 1. That official vehicle, those personally owned by officials and employees or by the stakeholders are properly parked in the designated parking areas;
- 2. Removal of all structures whether temporary or permanent if any, that impede the movement of people or obstruct the sidewalks or traffic; and
- 3. Extend support to LGUs.

For your information and guidance.

For record purposes, please confirm the dissemination of this circular throughout your offices within fifteen (15) days from receipt hereof.

REY LEONARDO B. GUERRERO

Commissioner

SEP 1 6 2019

South Harbor, Gate 3, Port Area, Manila 1099 .Tel. Nos.527

Website: www.customs.gov.ph . E-mail Boc.cares@customs.gov.ph (பாவர்)

MESSAGE CENTER SEP 0 6 2019 CMC No. 209-2019 DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR AND LOCAL GOVERN MEINTSECTION CN.

DEPARTMENT OF THE INTERIOR AND LOCAL GOVERNMEN FIFMSF 2 2 AUG 2019

AUG 16 2019

SECRETARY CARLOS G. DOMIGUEZ III

Department of Finance Roxas Boulevard, Manila 1004



Dear Secretary Dominguez:

During the 4th State of the Nation Address of the President on July 22, 2019, he said that "all concerned local officials in Metro Manila, and all other cities, to undertake immediate action to ensure the speedy and smooth flow of vehicular traffic. Reclaim all public roads that are being used for private ends." Likewise, he directed the undersigned and the DILG to take the lead in this initiative.

Relative to this, the Department issued Memorandum Circular 2019-121 directing all local government units to "revoke permits that give authority to private entities to occupy public roads, alleys and thoroughfares, observe prudence in placing street signs and signages to avoid exacerbating problems on obstructions and for local sanggunians to revisit ordinances and similar legislative measures to ensure responsiveness to said directive and consistency with related laws and policies".

Apparently, however, this effort will be thoroughly successful if national government agencies will also do their share. Hence, I call on you my fellow Secretaries and other officials being part of the President's official family to fully support this endeavor by working closely with us and the LGUs particularly in ensuring the following:

- 1. Ensure that official vehicles of your agencies, those personally owned by your officials and employees or those you engage business are properly parked in designated parking areas and do not obstruct the smooth flow of traffic;
- 2. Removal of all structures whether temporary or permanent if any, that impede The movement of people or obstruct the sidewalks or traffic; and
- 3. Extend support to LGUs should they be needing further assistance from the mational government, particularly from your agency.

May we encourage you to direct your respective agencies' regional/field offices to also comply with this Presidential directive. Be rest assured that your support and cooperation and compliance with this directive will not go unnoticed and shall be reported to the President along with the actions being carried out by the LGUs in connection with our Memorandum to them.

Thank you and more power.

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE CENTRAL RECCHOS MIGHT, DIVISION Very truly yours

EDUARDO N

